From: <u>Figur, Charles</u>
To: <u>Haniewicz, Melissa</u>

Cc: <u>Llamozas, Emilio</u>; <u>Hoffman, Jocelyn</u>

Subject: CWA-08-2020-0008

Date: Monday, September 28, 2020 4:48:51 PM

Dear Missy -

Please be advised that all obligations required of respondent Salt Lake City in the above captioned matter have been timely met and are complete.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks.

Chuck

Charles L. Figur

Senior Assistant Regional Counsel Audit Policy Co-coordinator for Region 8 Legal Enforcement Branch (8ORC-R) U. S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 8 1595 Wynkoop Street, Denver, CO 80202-1129 (303) 312-6915; Figur.Charles@epa.gov

From: Llamozas, Emilio <Llamozas.Emilio@epa.gov>

Sent: Monday, September 28, 2020 3:57 PM **To:** Figur, Charles < Figur. Charles@epa.gov>

Cc: Boeglin, Michael <Boeglin.Michael@epa.gov>; Swanson, Amy <Swanson.Amy@epa.gov>

Subject: Update on Stormwater Ordinance CWA-08-2020-0008 Consent Agreement with Salt Lake

City

Hi Chuck,

Paragraph 28 of the June 18, 2020, CWA-08-2020-0008 Consent Agreement with City of Salt Lake City (SLC or City) states, "As of the date of the EPA's signature on this Agreement, the City has satisfactorily addressed the findings described in section IV below, except the City continues to work with the City Council to amend the City Ordinance to ensure the City Ordinance explicitly: grants the City access to inspect stormwater control measures on private property; and requires maintenance by owner. The City amendment to the Ordinance reflecting these requirements will be effective by September 30, 2020."

Per our conversation this afternoon, I have reviewed the City's stormwater ordinance that was sent to us on September 22, 2020 (See attachment).

The SLC stormwater ordinance was approved on July 22, 2020 and published on July 28, 2020. The changes to the ordinance include 1) explicit authority for the City to access and inspect stormwater control measures on private property; and 2) requirement for maintenance of the storm water

controls by the owner.

Therefore, the City has met the stormwater ordinance requirement negotiated during the settlement.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,

Emilio Llamozas (303) 312-6407 phone
To report an environmental violation, please visit EPA's website at http://www.epa.gov/compliance/complaints/index.html